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MEMORANDUM
TO:

 

FROM:
 Amada Fernandez
SUBJECT: 6/25/2020 J.E.D. Soot Complaint Investigation
DATE: 7/6/2020
On June 9, 2020, the Department received a complaint referral from the EPA. The complainant alleged that black soot has been covering his house and deck on and off for several years. He alleged the black soot accumulates on his deck so that every few days he must sweep it up. He did not know where the soot was coming from, but suspected J.E.D. landfill, due to the Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) material which was previously accepted for disposal at the landfill. The complainant lives about 25 miles north/north-east of J.E.D. landfill.

Amada Fernandez visited J.E.D. landfill on June 25, 2020 to conduct a complaint investigation inspection. During the inspection, no particulates were noted in the air at the landfill, leaving the landfill, or in the surrounding areas. A potential source of particulates such as soot was not observed during the inspection. Benjamin Gray, the District Manager at J.E.D. landfill, gave the inspector a summary of the process by which CCR materials were previously accepted and disposed of at the landfill: CCR was trucked in from south of the landfill. J.E.D. mandated that the generator of the CCR moisturized it to keep it hydrated (and prevent it from becoming dusty) before bringing the material to J.E.D., so that the material was pre-hydrated before J.E.D. accepted it. JED then compacted the material and used direct bury methods to dispose of the CCR in the landfill. The CCR was treated like solid waste, which means that like all other solid waste, it was covered with soil at the end of each day. It should be noted that J.E.D. stopped accepting CCR around this time last year, and all CCR that was accepted at the facility was promptly covered with soil, and it not exposed to the environment.

Based on the observations made during the inspection, and on the summary above, there was not enough evidence to conclude that J.E.D. is the source of any particulates which the complainant has found on his property. The inspector did not observe any violations of Rule 62-701, F.A.C. during the inspection and found J.E.D. landfill to be in compliance with state solid waste regulations.
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